South Carolina AHEC
Health Careers Program Council
POLYCOM Meeting
October 17, 2012
Present:     
Paula Jones, Angelica Christie, LaToya Dodson, Natasha Chatman, Erica Davis, Deborah Carson
	AGENDA
	DISCUSSION/CONCLUSIONS
	RECOMMENDATIONS
ACTIONS

WHAT/WHEN
	WHO

	Approval of Minutes
	The minutes of September 19, 2012 were received as submitted.

	LaToya Dodson moved that the minutes be approved. Seconded by Erica Davis.
	Council

	WINS
	The coordinators provided highlights of their HCA activities.

Upstate

· LaToya attended the Teen Health Expo at the Greenville Tech University Center. 
Lowcountry
· Students from Charleston, Dorchester and Berkeley counties participated in the SC Pathways (Trident) “Build Up the Energy” Seminar. 
· The HCA members completed a yard clean-up as a service learning project with the Hospice Care of SC. 
· Natasha met with Hank Amundson, Workforce Development Director for LCOG, regarding collaboration efforts. 

Mid-Carolina

· Five students attended a drop-out prevention and empowering girls summit at the Columbia Conference Center. During the summit, Erica performed CPR on a collapsed attendee. 
	
	

	Virtual Student
	The council discussed the definition of a virtual student for tracking purposes. The members agreed that the definition would be “a student who can’t attend an activity during the actual program 

time due to mileage or other conflicting activities.” 
	
	

	Dean Vaughn Learning System

	Angelica provided information about the agreement between South Carolina AHEC and the Dean Vaughn Learning System. She explained in past years the HCP used the medical terminology modules with all HCA students. Angelica contacted Dean Vaughn to discuss the possibility of posting their medical terminology modules on AHEC’s website for student access. The company explained that they are in the process of their own web development and may consider transferring the platform to existing partners. The coordinators noted that this venture could be used as a possible portal on the AHEC website as well as accessing it through AHEC U.
	Natasha and LaToya agreed to take the lead to review and draft a process on how Dean Vaughn could be used. LaToya will send the medical terminology link to the coordinators. Erica will work on the CDC component.

The committee will report at the January 2013 meeting.
	

	POSME

	The Council discussed the components of the Point of Service Maintenance and Enhancement (POSME) grant. Deborah Carson explained that it is a 5 year plan outlining activities of HCP. 
	This item will be added to the November agenda.
	

	Program Office Updates


	Sabra C. Slaughter Humanitarian Award 

Angelica would like to start awarding students with the Sabra C. Slaughter Humanitarian Award. She asked the coordinators to think about an award that could be presented to students.
AHEC Newsletter

The article submission deadline for the fall edition is December 3rd. Angelica encouraged submission of an article from each region.
	
	

	Summer Institute
	Angelica reported that she submitted a request to Coastal Carolina University, but have not received a response. Robert Pickering of The Citadel is sending camp paperwork to Angelica. Mr. Pickering is willing to serve as the Summer Institute sponsor. 
	
	

	Adjourn
	There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned.
	
	


	NEXT MEETING

December 19, 2012 (POLYCOM) @ 10:00 AM


